Resolve to Be Involved in 20141

· Milwaukie's Local Leaders ·

Making a profound impact

It seems befitting that it was Dion Shepard who was the first recipient, after the man himself, to be awarded the 2013 Ed Zumwalt Volunteer of the Year by City Council at the Dec. 17th meeting.

Dion took the reigns from Ed as the leader of the Historic Milwaukie Neighborhood years ago, and in addition to being a continued advocate for the Neighborhood, she's been active in a host of City initiatives to

protect and enhance the entire City.

Dion was recognized by Council for showing "unfailing dedication and devotion to your community through volunteer efforts with the Historic Milwaukie Neighborhood District Association, beautification efforts in the residential and business areas, and through countless participation on City committees. Your

contributions to the Kellogg Good Neighbor Committee, the South Downtown Steering Committee, Transportation System Plan updates and Moving Forward Milwaukie ... have made a profound impact

PLEASE SEE DION ON PAGE 2



Milwaukie's Budget Committee, consisting of the City Council and five citizens, will hold a special session in January to consider a \$4 million bond measure that would save money and retain core services.

The Budget Committee is tasked with approving and adopting the City's budget. This year the Budget Committee will weigh placing a bond on the May 2014 ballot and gain input from its independent citizen members before moving forward with general obligation bonds. With voter approval, general obligation bonds would be sold to refinance early payment of the \$4 million debt for Milwaukie's share of light core services. rail construction costs. The bond proceeds would refinance interest payments are worth the debt at a lower interest rate and save the City money and preserve its General Fund.

Currently, the debt is being repaid from the City's General Fund, using funds which support police protection, library and parks. Refinancing the debt would allow the City to maintain funding for these

"We think these savings in taking a close look," says Milwaukie Finance Director Casey Camors.

Best-selling author coming to town

Thanks to the efforts of Kathy Gannett and Laura Gamble, the volunteers and Library Board members behind the Ledding Library Cultural Forum, New York Times best-selling author Phillip Margolin will be the speaker at the Feb. 6th event.

Margolin is a retired attorney and has written more than a dozen books, all best-sellers.

Due to the popularity of this forum, this PLEASE SEE FORUM FORUM ON PAGE 2

Serve your City

The best way to influence the direction of the City you live in is to participate on one of its citizen advisory boards and commissions.

One of the great things about Milwaukie is that one person can make a lot of change. Please consider making time to serve one of these boards.

For more information about the responsibilities of each, and to apply online, search BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS on the City's website.

Currently, there are openings on:

Arts Committee, Citizen Utility Advisory PLEASE SEE BOARDS ON PAGE 2



Finding a cause close to heart

This month's Councilor Column is written by Mayor Jeremy Ferguson. To contact Jeremy, call 503-786-7510 or email *fergusonj@MilwaukieOregon.gov.*

The holidays are typically a time of year that many people are more aware of the needs of their community whether it be through canned food or toy drives or lightly used blanket donations for the homeless. The holidays lend well to shine a spotlight on these causes, but they are causes that need year-round attention.



While the city always appreciates and needs more volunteers, people should volunteer with an organization that is close to their heart. This is why I chose Haiti.

I recently returned from a two week humanitarian trip where I worked with healthcare professionals teaching rural Haitians about basic health care, germs and the spread of disease. (To the left is one of the photos I took while

I was there.) The healthcare professionals also treated nearly 1,000 people for a variety of illnesses, injuries and infections. Some patients had conditions which needed further medical attention. It was difficult to see these people leave while not knowing if they would indeed go to the hospital. In Haiti, there is one doctor for every 15,000 people and a single doctor visit can cost close to a month's worth of income.

I urge you to find a cause that is worthy of your time, and to give the donation, at any time of year, that of yourself. It can make you appreciate the insignificance of first world problems vs. third world problems. It also gives you a perspective by being able to look at the world through a different lens.

Holiday events a hit!

"Without the help of countless volunteers, these events simply couldn't happen."

This is what the City's Program Services Coordinator, Beth Ragel, had to say about this year's Umbrella Parade & Tree Lighting Parade of Dec. 7th and the Winter Solstice Event of Dec. 14th.



The Fossens at the Umbrella Parade!

More than 200 hearty souls braved the freezing temperatures at the Umbrella Parade, and an estimated 1,000 folks jammed

Milwaukie Riverfront Park's boat ramp and lawn area to view the Christmas Fleet and warm by the bonfire. Thanks to the



Bonfire masters, Greg Hemer & David Aschenbrenner

Thanks to the Milwaukie High School band for performing at both events, and to all who participated and made these the great City events they are.

BE PREPARED

Winter is upon us and that means BE PREPARED for snow, ice and wind! Having already had a taste of winter, be sure NOW that you have a full tank of gas in your vehicle, some food, water, extra clothing/blankets in case you get stranded. Ventilation is really important if you are using kerosene heaters and be sure to re-fuel outside.

Check the FEMA website for more information about potential winter emergencies.

DION FROM PAGE 1

on the Community and the citizens of Milwaukie."

Jean Baker, Chair of Historic Milwaukie, said Dion is "unfailingly shy, humble, dedicated, hard-working, and determined to see the City grow and be a really great place."

FORUM FROM PAGE 1

program, and following ones, will be held at Milwaukie High School's Black Box Theater.

The Cultural Forum is a free series and invites local and regional writers to read from their works and discuss their craft.

BOARDS FROM PAGE 1

Board, Public Safety Advisory Committee

In March there will be openings on:

 Design and Landmarks Committee, Library Board, Park and Recreation Board, Planning Commission.



Building Milwaukie

Updates on projects from the Community Development Department



Two Key Positions Hired

The City of Milwaukie filled two important positions in its Community Development Department with the recent hiring of Denny Egner as the Planning Director, and John Stelzenmueller as its Building Official.

"Milwaukie has always struck me as a place with a strong sense of community identity and pride." Denny said. "Light

Rail and Milwaukie Riverfront Park are setting the stage for significant reinvestment and redevelopment in the downtown and neighborhoods. The challenge for the Planning Department is to make sure that the coming changes are consistent with the community's vision and its sense of identity."

Egner comes to the City by way of Lake Oswego, where he was Assistant Planning Director, and more recently, the State of Oregon's Department of Land Conservation and Development. His primary duties with Milwaukie will be to oversee the Planning Department's operations.

Stelzenmueller has extensive experience previously with the City of Tualatin's Building Department and also worked as an inspector for the City of Milwaukie many years ago.

Moving Forward Milwaukie: Enhancing our Commercial Districts Project

- The project team will return to Council at the January 21 Work Session to discuss refined development concepts for the opportunity sites
- A public event to share the top 3 draft concepts is tentatively scheduled for early March 2014
- Project information and updates available: www.milwaukieoregon.gov/planning/commercial- core-enhancement-program-ccep www.facebook.com/CityofMilwaukie www://twitter.com/cityofmilwaukie

A flooding problem is more than meets the eye

When it comes to Public Works, there's often much more than meets the eye. For example, during periods of heavy or prolonged rains, the stretch of 37th Avenue between Railroad Avenue and International Way east of the Milwaukie Marketplace pools with water.

It's an unpleasant, recurring problem. Water covers the roadway, the sidewalk, and over time, the standing water can damage the street surface. But there's a reason this is a recurring problem, and it has to do with protecting the Minthorn Wetlands that lie just to the east, and the methods used to preserve natural resources and filter and clean storm water runoff on-site to protect and improve water quality.

In coordination with the Wetlands Conservancy, the City's Department releases water through the area's storm system in a measured manner so that flows do not rush through the Minthorn Wetlands and destroy sensitive wildlife habitat, and do not rush through the City's pipes and stir up sediment that would enter customers' water.

If you spot a recurring flooding problem, call the City's Stormwater Department at 503-786-7687, but also please keep in mind there might be a reason behind that recurring problem.

Filmfest at Masonic Lodge

Straw Bale Films is hosting the 3rd Annual Watershed Event on Jan. 18th at 7 p.m., in the Masonic Lodge. Admission is free, but donations will be accepted to cover the cost of

Four short films will be screened, two by local filmmakers, and two national filmmakers.

- Walk On Water Andy Maser Films
- Backyard Deia Schlosberg
- Coal Resolution Straw Bale Films
- Upstream America Blue Legacy

An update on the Sunnybrook West and the Kellogg Dam removal project will also be provided.

The Watershed Event is free and has been standing-roomonly in its first two years.

Previous hosts for the event have been Mayor Jeremy Ferguson and Planning Commissioner Shaun Lowcock. This year's host is City Councilor Mark Gamba.

VISIT DOWNTOWN MILWAUKIE EAT! SHOP! PLAY!





The City's first celebration station

Written by Greg Hemer, Design & Landmarks Committee

With New Year's revelry on the mind, this month's column focuses on Milwaukie's most infamous place of celebration. Known as Gratton's Grove, Country Club of Milwaukie, Hotel Belle, Milwaukie Tavern, and Milwaukie Club, it's most infamous name was the Friar's Club. Started around 1905 by owners Isaac Gratton, who owned a Milwaukie lumber mill, and M.G. Neese, the Milwaukie Club was a roadhouse, billiard room on the carline near the mouth of Johnson Creek. The "Club" says a lot about Milwaukie's history with our civic neighbors, our civic pride, and our early independence from Oregon City and Portland.

July 21, 1905 ~ Senator Brownell and JE Hedges defend Mr. Gratton and Mr. Neese against charges of public indecency, disturbing public peace, and injuring public morals. The defense's argument: "ninety percent of the population of Milwaukie endorses the action of the council in granting the resort a license in favor of the club being continued."

August 11, 1905 - Milwaukie Club is raided. "Players at the Milwaukie Club last evening made a hasty exist through the nearest windows under the idea that a band of highwaymen had descended on them." *The Milwaukie Bee* reported on the closing of Milwaukie Club. In the article it charges *The Oregonian* for public awareness of the gambling house only when the Milwaukie Club decided not to continue to advertise in its daily paper.

September 26, 1914 ~ Now under operation of Julius Wilbur, the Friar's Club is still under scrutiny. The charge is producing intoxicating liquor on the premises and selling liquor on Sunday's. The Governor and the State District Attorney warn Clackamas County officials if action is not taken, the State Militia would be placed on the doorstep of the establishment. It is the first and only time in Oregon State history that martial law was used.

July 8, 1921 - The historic Friar's Club in Milwaukie, once famous as the last stand for legalized gambling in this district, is destroyed by fire at 1 a.m.

Quiet Zone almost complete

The City has gained approval from ODOT Rail and the Federal Rail Administration to establish a Quiet Zone along the Union Pacific line so trains are no longer required to blow their horns when passing through Railroad Crossings in town - whether that be during the day, or the middle of the night.

The City has budgeted and constructed a series of improvement projects at the crossings to install additional safety measures required of the Quiet Zone, and now that they're completed, the City is working with Union Pacific, which runs along Railroad Avenue,

to quiet its horns as it passes through town.

The Portland - Milwaukie Light Rail Project is constructing the improvements at the Tillamook Branch crossings, and that Quiet Zone is expected to be in place in 2015. The Tillamook Branch passes through Downtown and is the one light rail is being constructed near.



The City Code Corner

Written by Tim Salvers, Code Compliance Coordinator

We had a total of 767 cases in 2013. Here's our top violations from 2013:

149 Weeds & Noxious Growth Overhanging Shrubs & Trees 97 Debris on Private Property 69 No Business Tax Paid RVs & Boats Parking Issues 54 39 Compliance with Zoning 39 Sidewalk Violations Traffic Sign Obstruction 36 Vision Obstruction 28 Parking on Grass/Unapproved Surfaces

Keep an eye on these kinds of issues, and if you see something, give me a call at (503) 786-7409.

The Chief's Corner

Written by Stever Bartol, Interim Police Chief

When Chief Jordan retired I was appointed Interim Chief. I'd like to introduce myself and share a little about my experiences here in Milwaukie.

I started here back in 1984 as a 16-year-old Cadet. At age 19, I was hired as a 911 dispatcher. When I turned 21, I went to work as a police officer with Oregon City for a year-and-a-half before returning to Milwaukie. During my tenure here at I have served as a patrol officer, a detective, a sergeant in the patrol and detective divisions, the operations captain, and now as the Interim Police Chief. I look forward to meeting and working with everyone over the next few months. Feel free to call me at 503-786-7416.



News from Ledding

LEDDING LIBRARY M MILWAUKIE, OREGON The Friends of Ledding Library have released new T-shirts for \$12 to \$19. The new design comes in all sorts of colors, and are sized for children, women, and men. Items featuring the "Duck" design are

featuring the "Duck" design are still available, now at reduced prices.

In other Library news, here are some highlighted programs for this month. To view the full calendar visit: **www.MilwaukieOregon.gov/calendar/library**. **Oregon Symphony Storytime**: Tues., Jan. 7th, 10:30 to 11 a.m., Chil-

dren's Library. Join Oregon Symphony cellist Marilyn de Oliveira and a Ledding Library youth librarian for a very special string-family storytime and a chance to try out the cello. Ages 3-5.

William Stafford Birthday Celebration: Sat., Jan. 11th, 2-4 p.m., Pond House, hosted by Greg Chaimov and Tom Hogan. Featured readers will be Gail Barker, Mary Dettmann, David Filer, Brett Kelver, Susanna Lundgren, Brionna McMahon, Ron Rasch, Ron Talney, and FWS Board Member Paulann Petersen. The featured readers will be reading their favorite poems by William Stafford as well as their own work written in his spirit.

Review and comment on next year's capital projects

The City's Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) prescribes which major infrastructure projects will be funded and constructed in the coming years.

Road maintenance and improvement projects, stormwater, wastewater and water improvement projects are all accounted for in the CIP, and the proposed projects for 2013-2014 will be on display for public review at an Open House on Weds., Jan. 22nd, from 5 to 7 p.m. at the Public Safety Building.

Major projects include the City's Wasterwater Clay Pipe Replacement Program, paving for the Street Surface Maintenance Program, and the 17th Avenue Multiuse Trail.

Public comment will be considered and incorporated into the CIP final draft that will go before the Citizens Utility Advisory Board in February. After the CUAB review, the CIP is incorporated into the draft 2013-2014 Budget, which undergoes its own public review process.

Learn Naturescaping 101

A pair of free Naturescaping workshops hosted by former Milwaukie resident Aulani Johnson will be held in February at the Pond House and will teach attendees how to create a Naturescape for your property.

Utilizing over six years of professional experience working in the Pacific Northwest and the greater Portland area, Aulani will show you how to begin the process, and help guide you through the completion of your very own site plan.

Class size will be limited to 35 people per session. Email Aulani: at *johnson.aulani@gmail.com* to reserve a spot at one or both of the sessions:

Sat., Feb. 1st, 11 - 2:30 p.m.
Basics and Site Plan Development

Sat., Feb. 15th, 11 - 2:30 p.m. Advanced Design and Site Plan Review

Finance publishes reports

The City's Finance Department has published the Popular Annual Financial Reporting (PAFR) - a document designed to provide a comprehensive overview of the City's financial situation, its financial policies and goals, and explanation of

how citizen's tax dollars are being spent, in an easy to understand format

PAFR summarizes financial information obtained from the City's FY 2013 audit which was filed with the Secretary of State-Audits Division in December 2013. To view online, visit the Finance Department on the City's website, or pick up a copy at City Hall or the Ledding Library.



Help the Milwaukie Center Tax-aide program

It's that time of year when the Milwaukie Center is looking for volunteers with excellent telephone skills to help out with its annual Tax-Aide Program.

These volunteers will schedule the appointments that assist seniors, low-income families and disabled persons in receiving free 2013 tax preparation.

If you would like to participate in this important program, contact Judith Kallio, Volunteer Coordinator, at 503-653-8100, or at **jkallio@clackamas.us**.

Your Neighborhood News



Each Neighborhood Association has a Land Use Chair monitoring applications the City receives. To help track the process, these are upcoming Land Use/Development Review hearings, and Planning

Commission (PC) Agenda items. Dates are subject to change. Check the City's website for details.

No Planning Commission Agenda Items at the Time of Print.



LINWOOD



NEXT MEETING INFORMATION:



JAN. 13th, 6:30 P.M., POND HOUSE

JAN. 9TH, 7 P.M., LINWOOD ELEMENTARY
BY ZAG PERRY, GOGHAIR
I hope you found joy in the season giving to those in need and

NEXT MEETING INFORMATION:

Thope you found joy in the season giving to those in need and were only infected by the warmth of new friendships. Is your New Year's resolution to get involved in your Neighborhood?

Luckily for you Linwood is looking for volunteers to help with a couple of projects this season. First of all, we would like your help updating our Emergency Network, which is the start of a Neighborhood Disaster Preparedness Plan. Do you have medical expertise? Are you a HAM radio operator? Do you have a generator? We would like to formalize a plan for Linwood that makes it possible for us to convene and respond as a team in the event of a natural disaster.

Also, Linwood is looking for assistance in starting a Neighborhood website. If you have interest in bringing the resources and information we provide into the 21st century, we're hoping to create a website that better connects you to events that effect the livability of your Neighborhood.

We meet the second Thursday of the month, at Linwood Elementary, and would love to have you come and be a part of the discussion as we continue to shape our Neighborhood. If there is any question or topic that you would like to discuss in more detail email us at *linwoodzp@gmail.com*.

Written By Jean Baker, Ghair
Happy New Year to each of you! Can you believe how fast

Happy New Year to each of you! Can you believe how fast 2013 flew by? That is related to what our Neighborhood is going through - planning for its next 25 years.

HISTORIC MILWAUKIE

Metro, our regional government, really does do the major planning for the Portland area, and particularly for the towns along MAX lines and town centers, as Metro stipulates the high density, amenities, transportation, and even businesses. We, in Historic Milwaukie are experiencing it as the Moving Forward Milwaukie Project, Monroe Neighborhood Greenway, Light Rail, parks, and the high-density residential redevelopment that's allowable for most of the Neighborhood.

The question is, as this planning moves ahead, how much of it will be our own vision of our Neighborhood and what we, as a group, determine livability to be. Many of us are concerned that the high-density will crowd or remove homes. Actually, we are now a 5 to 1 ratio of apartments to homes now and we are reluctant to see more bulldozers even if the town is taking on long-awaited amenities. Everyone's vision of quality and livability is different – or is it?

Congratulations to our resident Dion Shepard for winning the Volunteer of the Year Award. We're so proud! (See page 1)

•

ISLAND STATION



NEXT MEETING INFORMATION: NO MEETING IN JANUARY

As our monthly Neighborhood meeting falls on January 1st, we will forgo getting together and hope to see you at 6:30 p.m., Feb. 5th at the Grange. Mark your new 2014 calendars!

Check out the City's website for all the latest public involvement activities. There is much current news and many ways to get involved, especially in the "Moving Forward Milwaukie Project."

The eagles are back for the winter, sitting in their favorite tree to keep watch over their nest and patrol the Willamette River. Depending on the rain, the path to Elk Rock Island may not be too muddy, so take a stroll through Spring Park and enjoy the natural beauty of the winter woods by the River. Also, the water depth may still be very low, so cross over to the Island for a longer adventurous hike.



LAKE ROAD



NEXT MEETING INFORMATION:

Jan. 8^{th} , 6:30 p.m., Rowe Middle School By Debey Patten, Ghair

If you have ever read my column, you would know that I often write about volunteerism. Research on volunteerism has established that those who volunteer have lower mortality rates, greater functional ability, and lower rates of depression later in life than those who do not volunteer.

In December I attended a City Council meeting where my friend, Dion Shepard, received the 2013 Ed Zumwalt Volunteer of the Year award. As I told her last night, it is well-deserved; just as the namesake of the award deserved that honor. And I love that our City Staff acknowledges the hard work and countless hours that volunteers spend, working on making Milwaukie a better City. These are some of the things that make a City great.



X

LEWELLING

 \geq

NEXT MEETING INFORMATION:

JAN. 8th, 7 p.m., Lewelling Elementary

Written By Bryan Trotter, Chair

The pies starting showing up at my doorstep Saturday morning around 10 a.m., and just kept coming up to the moment our refreshment stand opened at the 2013 Winter Solstice bonfire event on Dec. 14th!

With many helping hands the tables were setup, awnings erected, pies sliced and served, hot dogs boiled, warm drinks prepared and friends and neighbors greeted on a picturesque evening along the Willamette River. This was a time to come together and celebrate as a community all that is good and share our holiday cheer; I wish you all a Merry Holidays and Happy New Year!

The proceeds from the fundraiser will go part of the way towards funding events and community support that we as a Neighborhood hold valuable. Last month after reviewing a grant proposal for the Wichita Community and Family Center the NDA voted to make a \$600 donation to this important community resource that helps all families in North Clackamas. Rest assured, these funds will help many needy families in Lewelling with food, clothing, school supplies and other basic needs. Thank you to everyone that bought a slice of pie, hot cocoa or hot dog at the bonfire.

Next month we will start the New Year by finalizing our Adopt-A-Road program and begin the planning for the Music in the Park Concert Series we hold every August.

If you cannot attend but want to have a voice or learn about other ways to participate, get added to our email distribution by contacting me at **trottenalong@hotmail.com**.

→ ARDENWALD/JOHNSON CREEK <

NEXT MEETING INFORMATION:

Jan. 27^{th} , 6:30 p.m., Milwaukie Grind Written By Bryan Dorr, Segretary

Ardenwald-Johnson Creek Neighborhood Association's holiday potluck at Milwaukie Grind had a good turnout. Plenty of good food was served for a great feast. Thank you to everyone that attended the potluck and for the great time.

A new Vietnamese/Thai restaurant opened up in the Neighborhood in December. Pho Tháp Bà is located at 10574 SE 32nd Ave. (at SE 32nd Ave. and SE Harrison St.) in Milwaukie. They are open Monday through Saturday. Welcome to the Neighborhood!

Friends of Tideman Johnson Park work party in December was cancelled because of cold weather. The work party has been rescheduled and will take place Sat., Jan. 4th, 9 a.m. to noon at Tideman Johnson Park. A work party will also take place Sat., Feb. 1st, at 9 a.m.

Donations are still being accepted for the TriMet Portland-Milwaukie Light Rail Tacoma St./Johnson Creek boardwalk project. You may also have your name engraved onto the boardwalk handrail. More details are available at **www.jcwc.org/engraving**. For more information about the interpretive panes describing the history of the station area, visit **www.jcwc.org/panels**.

Regular Neighborhood meetings now take place on the fourth Monday of the month. The next regular meeting is on Mon, Jan. 27th, 6:30 p.m. at Milwaukie Grind.

For continuous Neighborhood updates, additional information, and to subscribe to our email list, please visit **www.Ardenwald.org**.

HECTOR CAMPBELL

NEXT MEETING INFORMATION: JAN. 13TH, 6:30 P.M., PSB

Hector Campbell Neighborhood officers would like to share some of our New Year Resolutions.

Chair David Aschenbrenner's resolution:

is that everyone gets out and meets their neighbors. Spend a few minutes to get to know who lives around you. Your neighbors are most likely the first people to help you in a disaster.

Vice Chair Lars Campbell's resolution: I hope members of our Neighborhood get involved in community events. If everyone kept their eyes on the City's

website once a week or so, you'd be bound to find an event or a meeting that is something you're extremely interested in. Get involved!

Secretary/Treasurer Linda Hedge's resolution: I'd love to see a tidier Neighborhood. If you prefer not to have the Oregonian's free Wednesday supplement dropped in your driveway, phone 503-221-8240 (The Oregonian circulation desk) to ask them to remove your address from their delivery route.

PSAC Board Member Mary Weaver's resolution: I encourage you to keep photographs and serial numbers for each item of value in your household in case of fire or theft. An amazing amount of property is recovered but never returned because ownership cannot be determined.

Parks and Gardens Chair, Sarah Smith's resolution: I encourage all of our neighbors to plant a victory garden in 2014, big, small, or a pot of greens and herbs. Why? Home grown food does not rely on industrial, gas powered equipment or long-haul transportation, can easily be grown with little to no pesticides and chemicals, can be harvested at its peak of nutrition and flavor, and can teach children where food really comes from.

Presorted Standard U.S. Postage PAID Portland, OR Permit 990

ECRWSS

Postal Customer

Which Neighborhood Do You Live In? Don't Know? Call 503-786-7568!

ARDENWALD-JOHNSON CREEK

Meetings held on fourth Mondays NEW DATE! 6:30 p.m., Milwaukie Grind, 9401 SE 32th Ave. Chair, Jeff Davis

Neighborhood Website: www.ardenwald.org

HECTOR CAMPBELL

Meetings held on second Mondays 6:30 p.m., Public Safety Building, 3200 SE Harrison St. Chair, David Aschenbrenner Neighborhood Website: www.hectorcampbellnda.org

HISTORIC MILWAUKIE

Meetings held on second Mondays 6:30 p.m., Pond House, 2215 SE Harrison St. Chair, Jean Baker, 503-659-4070 email: jeanbaker.milw@gmail.com

ISLAND STATION

- NEW DATE! Meetings held on first Wednesdays 6:30 p.m., Milwaukie Grange, 12015 SE 22nd Ave. Chair, Jo Anne Bird, 503-653-0857 email: IslandStationNDA@gmail.com

LAKE ROAD

Meetings held on second Wednesdays 6:30 p.m., Rowe Middle School, 3606 SE Lake Rd. CoChairs Debby Patten & Vince Alvarez email: lakeroadna@netscape.net

LEWELLING

Meetings held on second Wednesdays 7 p.m., Lewelling Elementary, 5325 SE Logus St. Chair Bryan Trotter email: trottenalong@hotmail.com

Linwood

Meetings held on second Thursdays 7 p.m., Linwood Elementary, 11909 SE Linwood Ave. Chair Zac Perry email: Linwoodzp@gmail.com



THIS IS YOUR CITY NEWSLETTER! TAKE A LOOK INSIDE AND SEE WHAT'S GOING ON!

CITY EVENTS CALENDAR

JANUARY 2014

(SUNDAY	Monday	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
CI SE	H - MILWAUKIE TY HALL, 10722 E MAIN ST. B - PUBLIC SAFETY			CITY OFFICES CLOSED		Pond House Book Store 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. 9:30AM MILWAUKIE GENTER ADVISORY	Pond House Book Store 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.
	JILDING, 3200 SE ARRISON ST.					BOARD (MC)	
BI SE	B - PUBLIC WORKS JILDING, 6101 5 JOHNSON CREEK			1	2	3	4
MC Ce	VD. - MILWAUKIE ENTER, 5440 SE ELLOGG CREEK DR.	6:30pm Riverfront Task Force, (PND)		6:30PM LAKE ROAD NDA, (ROWE MIDDLE SCHOOL)	7PM LINWOOD NDA, (LINWOOD ELEMENTARY)	Pond House Book Store 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.	Pond House Book Store 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.
LII 2 i PN Hi	D - LEDDING BRARY,10660 SE 1ST AVE. D - LIBRARY POND DUSE, 2215 SE ARRISON ST.		7PM CITY COUNCIL REGULAR SESSION, (MCH)	7PM LEWELLING NDA, (LEWELLING ELEMENTARY)			
	5	6	7	8	9	1 🗆	11
		6:30PM HISTORIC MILWAUKIE NDA, (PND)	6:30pm Planning Commission, (MCH)	5:30PM ARTMOB, (MCH)	5PM CITY COUNCIL STUDY SESSION, (MCH)	Pond House Book Store 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.	Pond House Book Store 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.
		6:30pm Hector Campbell NDA,					
	12	(PSB) 13	14	15	16	17	18
		CITY OFFICES CLOSED	7:30am Parks Board, (MCH) 5pm City Council	Capital Improvement Plan Open House 5 to 7 p.m.	5PM COUNCIL GOAL SETTING, (MCH)	Pond House Book Store 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.	Pond House Book Store 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.
			WORK SESSION, (MCH) 7PM CITY COUNCIL REGULAR SESSION,	Public Safety Bldg.	6PM PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE, (PSB)		
	19	20		22	23	24	25
		5:30PM LIBRARY BOARD, (PND) 6:30PM ARDENWALD NDA, (MILWAUKIE	5:30PM MONTHLY LIGHT RAIL MEETING, 2300 SE			Pond House Book Store 11 a.m. to 4 p.m.	
	26	GRIND, 9401 SE 32ND AVE.) 27	BETA ST.	29	30	31	